
 

 

 

Communication No. 2341 

 
 

Decisions of the Council 
International Figure Skating Competitions season 2020/21 

 
 
 

Further to ISU Communication 2339 (Decisions of the Council August 3, 2020), the Council 
herewith clarifies that same as for the Challenger Series in Figure Skating season 2020/21, 
the holding of other International Figure Skating Competitions during the season 2020/21 will 
most likely be complicated and if held, only be accessible to a limited number of Competitors. 
The Council therefore decided that for the sake of fairness and related to International Figure 
Skating Competitions, no World Standing/Ranking points will be awarded and the scores 
obtained by the Competitors shall count towards the Minimum Total Elements Scores only if 
the respective ISU Rules (Rule 420 and ISU Communication 2303) are respected. 
 
The Council furthermore reiterates that, as stated in ISU Communication 2332 and 2339, the 
Council decided to keep the same Minimum Total Element Scores necessary for participation 
in the 2021 ISU Figure Skating Championships and earned at competitions in the season 
2019/20 and in the season 2020/21 as approved for the 2020 Championships. However, the 
Council at that time also indicated, and herewith reiterates, that in case that due to the COVID-
19 pandemic an extended number of International Competitions will be cancelled during the 
fall of 2020, that the Council will review the situation in regard to the Minimum Total Elements 
Score again latest at the time of the October Council meeting.  
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